PRUEBAS LIBRES PARA LA OBTENCIÓN DEL TÍTULO DE GRADUADO EN EDUCACIÓN SECUNDARIA OBLIGATORIA PARA PERSONAS MAYORES DE 18 AÑOS

Convocatoria de 10 de febrero de 2022

	MUNICACIÓN lo 2: Inglés		
DATOS DEL ASPIRANTE		CALIFIC	CACIÓN
		LC:	TOTAL:
Apellidos:			
Nombre:		ING:	
DNI/NIE:			

INSTRUCCIONES GENERALES

Prueba del Ámbito de Comunicación: dispone de <u>dos cuadernillos</u> y de <u>2 horas y media para su realización</u>:

- Cuadernillo 1: Lengua Castellana y Literatura
- Cuadernillo 2: Lengua Extranjera

La prueba de este ámbito se valora sobre un total de 10 puntos: Lengua Castellana y Literatura (70%) y Lengua Extranjera (30%).

La puntuación correspondiente a cada pregunta se especifica en cada una de ellas.

- Escuche atentamente las instrucciones que le dé el examinador.
- Antes de empezar, rellene los datos personales (apellidos, nombre y DNI/NIE) que figuran en esta página.
- Haga una lectura pausada de las cuestiones antes de escribir la respuesta.
- Emplee bolígrafo de tinta azul o negra para responder las preguntas.
- Conteste las preguntas a continuación de cada enunciado. Debajo del enunciado de cada ejercicio hay espacio suficiente para la realización del mismo.
- Dispone de una hoja en blanco que puede utilizar para anotaciones en sucio, etc.; deberá entregarla al finalizar la prueba junto con el cuadernillo.
- Realice primero aquellos ejercicios que tenga seguridad en su resolución. Deje para el final aquellos que tenga dudas.
- No está permitido el uso de dispositivos móviles ni informáticos.
- Cuide la presentación y escriba el proceso de solución de forma ordenada.
- Antes de entregar los ejercicios, revíselos minuciosamente.

Las actas provisionales se harán públicas el día 25 de febrero a partir de las 15:00 h en el tablón de anuncios de la EOI El Fuero de Logroño, del CEPA Plus Ultra y en el tablón virtual del Gobierno de La Rioja; en su web, www.larioja.org, en el apartado de Adultos-Pruebas libres-Pruebas para la obtención del título de Graduado en Educación Secundaria para personas mayores de 18 años.

Nº DE ORDEN

INGLÉS	10 PUNTOS		
--------	-----------	--	--

READING COMPREHENSION (2 points)

INTERNATIONAL WOMEN'S DAY

International Women's Day on 8 March is a day to celebrate the social, economic and political achievements of women and to reflect on progress and gender equality. For over a hundred years, International Women's Day has focused on the problems affecting women all around the world.

The history of Women's Day.

In 1908, 15,000 women in New York went on strike because of the low pay and terrible working conditions in the factories where they worked. The following year the Socialist Party of America organized a National Women's Day, and one year after that there was a conference in Copenhagen, Denmark, about equality and women's right to vote. In Europe, the idea grew and became International Women's Day for the first time in 1911. The United Nations declared International Women's Day in1975.

Why do we need and International Women's Day?

Across the world, less than 15 per cent of the world's countries have a female leader. Only 24 per cent of senior managers are women and 25 per cent have no female senior managers at all. Women do the lowest-paid jobs and earn less money for the same work..

There are also significant inequalities in healthcare and safety. An estimated 839 women a day die in childbirth. There are also shocking statistics for female murder too. Last year the UN found that 137 women a day were killed by their partner or previous partner. Worldwide, over 50 per cent of women's murders are committed by the victim's partner or family. Women are also more likely to be ignored by doctors when they say they are in pain and serious health problems are sometimes ignore for years.

What happens on 8 of March?

Across the world there are protests and events to demand equality. Many women wear purple, a colour worn by women who campaigned for women's right to vote. Recently, marches and protests have gained force thanks to the #MeToo and #TimesUp movements against sexual harassment. There is still a lot of work to be done for gender equality, but women's movements around the world are ready to do that work.

Adapted from https://learnenglish.britishcouncil.org/general-english/magazine-zone/

swer) Circle the correct option and copy the words from the text that justify your answers. No points for True or False only, or if the evidence is incorrect.					
a)	Internation	nal Women's Day	has been cele	ebrated for more than 100 years. T/F	
b)	A quarter	of companies in th	ne world have	a female director. T/F	
2.	Read the	text again and a	nswer the qu	estions (0,4 for each correct answer)	
a)	What did the women who went on strike in New York in 1908 protest about?				
b)	Write to	wo reasons why Ir	nternational W	omen's Day is still necessary today.	
c)	Why do	o women wear pui	rple on Interna	itional Women's Day?	
 <mark>JSE</mark>		 6H (6 points)			
		•		TIENES QUE HACER 3 DE LAS 4 PRE	
GU 1.		GE LAS QUE PR		ts for each correct answer)	
	Ivan works in a hotel. He's a				
		a) receptionist	b) lawyer	c) journalist	
	2.	My vis	sited on Sunda	ay. She's my brother's daughter.	
		a) cousin	b) aunt	c) niece	
	3.	I a lot	of text messa	ges from Sebastian.	
		a) upload	b) get	c) do	
	4.	We need a	of olive	oil.	
		a) carton	b) jar	c) bottle	

1. Read the text. Are these statements TRUE or FALSE? (0,4 for each correct an-

5	.	My sister's an actor. She works in a				
		a) hospital	b) theatre	c) sup	ermarket	
6	6.	Please put your	dirty cup in the		<u></u> .	
		a) dishwasher	b) microwave	c) was	shing machine	
7	7 .	, There are a lot	of animals in the			
		a) pet shop	et shop b) market c) pharmacy			
8	3.	Could I have son	ould I have something to eat? I'm very			
	a) worried b) hungry c) thirsty					
9	9. We're going to in a wonderful hotel.					
		a) rent	b) visit		c) stay	
1	0.	She's a famous r	model. She's ve	ery	·	
		a) poor	b) ugly		c) beautiful	
_						
2.		<u>Underline</u> the	correct answe	er. (U,2	points for each corr	ect answer)
1.		Dur English classe Fridays.	es are always .	t	he evenings and we o	do English conversation
	a)	at /on	b) on / at		c) in /on	d) on / in
2.	٨	My best friend is a	t university. Sh	ne		. Economics.
	a)	study	b) is studying		c) is study	d) are studying
3.	T	hey had a great h	noliday,	th	e weather wasn't ver	y good.
	a)	because	b) so		c) since	d) but
4.	. I couldn't see him because I my glasses.					
	a)	wore	b) am wearing	g	c) wasn't wearing	d) weren't wearing
5.	. How oftenyour friends? Every weekend.			nd.		
	a)	you meet	b) do you me	et	c) are you meet	d) is you meet
6.	6. Jane is student in the class.					
	a)	the best	c) the gooder		c) the most good	d) the better
7.	٨	/ly parents are no	t home becaus	e they .		on holiday.
	a)	has gone	c) have been		c) have gone	d) has been

8.	Heon holiday last year because of the pandemic.					
	a)	not went	b) didn't went	c) weren't	d) didn't go	
9.	W	hen I was young	I lived in London	a year.		
	a)	since	b) yet	c) for	d) still	
10	. 1		him since he left th	ne office this morning		
	a)	haven't seen	b) don't see	c) didn't see	d) not seen	
3.		Rearrange the vanswer)	words to make corre	ct sentences. (0,4 p	points for each correct	
	a)	last night at the	e party //many people	/Were there/?		
	b)	the easiest exa	m / I / This / ever don	e / is / have.		
	c) never / for work / late / are / My colleagues.					
	d) didn't help / with my homework / My sister /me /					
	e) usually / what time / get up / do /on Saturday / you ?					
4	4. Complete the text with the correct form of the verb in brackets. Use the PRE- SENT SIMPLE or the PAST SIMPLE tense.					
do	n. S	She ²	oland, but now she ¹ (work) as a wave versity. When she ⁴ _(want) to work for a material content.	aitress in a restaurant	ive) in a small flat in Lon- t and ³ (finish) she ⁵	
sity Yo	y co rk a	ourse in Septemb and ⁹	(leave) Poland in 2 per. Before she moved (stay) with h _ (not like) the city.	to the UK she 8	(start) her univer- (go) to New ere. Maya	

COMMUNICATION.

Buying a train ticket. (2 points)

1. Complete the dialogue with the following sentences. (1 point)

How long is the journey?
I'm paying in cash
I'd like to travel to
Are you getting a single or a return ticket?
What time would you like to travel?
Ticket seller: Next!
Customer: Good morning London for tomorrow.
Ticket seller:
Customer: Preferably in the morning.
Ticket seller: There is one direct at 7:00 a.m and then there is another one at 9:00 but you have to change in Stradford.
Customer:
Ticket seller: If you take the direct train it is two and a half hours. If you take the train via Stradford it's four hours.
Customer: How much is the direct train?
Ticket seller: It depends
Customer: Single.
Ticket seller: 90 pounds.
Customer: Ok. I'd like a single ticket for the 7:00 a.m to London for tomorrow.
Ticket seller: Are you paying with credit card?
Customer: No,
Ticket seller: Here is your change and your ticket. Have a good day-

2.	Now write a short conversation. (1 point)
	You want:
	- Two return tickets to Manchester.
	- Next train. Return open.
	- Pay with credit card.
	Ask:
	- Time.
	- Platform.